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Feb/March 2020 

Year 7 & 8 Dodgeball Tournament 

Well done to the Year 7 & 8 Girls Dodgeball Team. 

On Wednesday 26 February, the girls travelled to Buckingham School to 
compete in their first ever Dodgeball Tournament. 

The girls played fantastically well and showed some outstanding team 
work, winning all 7 of their matches!  They have now qualified for the 
School Games Finals.  Player of the Match: Sophia. 

 
Special Mention to: 

Drew Delaney 

Dylan Welch 

Charlie Jaggers 

for earning their place 
with Wasps Rugby. 

 

Judo Champion 
 
Jessica in Year 7 represented the John Colet School at the British 
Schools Judo Championships in Sheffield in March. 
 
She qualified through the regional trials late last year 
and was competing in the year 6/7 under 44 kg cate-
gory against the other regional qualifiers.  
 
She had an excellent day winning all her fights in 
style beating players from Scotland and England on 
route to the final where she faced the welsh champi-
on to take Gold.  
 
Jessica is quite humble about her achievements but 
we are very proud of her achievements representing 
JCS! 
 



Year 7 & 8 Dodgeball Tournament 

On Thursday 27 February, the boys travelled to Buckingham School to compete in their first ever 
tournament too. 

They did JCS proud winning all of their games in the same fashion as the girls the day before. 

The boys won every match and have also qualified for the School Games Finals. 

Congratulations to the team! 

U13/U15 Badminton v Royal Latin School 
 
On Tuesday 25 February Royal Latin School visited JCS. 
Unfortunately JCS lost 3-1 in a tough battle against Royal Latin School. Everyone played well and 
were supportive of one another in true JCS spirit. Notably Charlie Mailey and Fintan Shanahan won 
their singles matches with some outstanding rallies. All players were unfortunate not to come away 
with more. Well played JCS.  

Congratulations to Ben Tompkins 
 
Ben has played for Barnet FC academy since U12’s as a centre back, Ben has had a great season 
and this has been noted by Barnet and he has played up for the U18’s team.  He has been offered a 
two year scholarship starting in June and then when he turns 17 he is tied into a Professional con-
tract. 
  
Ben has enjoyed some great matches this season, one particularly playing at the Vitality Stadium in 
Bournemouth in an Under 18’s Cup Match. 



Year 7 Netball 

On Wednesday 26 February the Year 7 girls played Waddesdon School. 

The girls played fantastically  well, winning the match 11 - 4. 

Player of the Match went to Mia. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A great win for the U13 girls too, winning against Waddesdon 15 - 9. 

Player of the Match went to Charlie. 

Well done girls! 

Year 7 netball team had their final game of the season against AHS on the 16th March. The team 
played fantastically well, in a close fought game, and ended up taking the win, with a score of 14-10.  

Player of the match- Mia  

 



Year 9 Rugby 

The Year 9 boys enjoyed being back playing Rugby on the 3G at Aylesbury Rugby Club! 

 

Year 7 Basketball 

On Monday 2 March, our Year 
7 girls played in their first ever 
Basketball games against The 
Grange School. 

They played some small sided 
games and showed off their 
excellent new skills, winning 
most of their matches. 

The girls are looking forward to 
carrying on with their training 
and competing again. 

 



Introducing Squash 

 

JCS students took part in a friendly squash match against Sir Henry Floyd Grammar School which 
proved to be very successful. 

Jon Atkinson and Trisha Malliff are looking to re-introduce squash as an extra-curricular activity in 
the summer of 2020-2021 with the intention of having teams compete in the National Schools 
Squash Competition. 

If your son/daughter is interested, please ask them to come and see Mr Atkinson or alternatively 
email him on: jatkinson@johncolet.co.uk 

Year 9 Football 

 

On Wednesday 11 March, the JCS boys travelled to Buckingham School. 

The boys put on a fantastic performance winning the game 3 - 1 with only 9 players.! 

Goal scorers were Kai Borrett, Adam Solely and Max Mayer 



Year 8 Boys Football 

On Monday 9 March JCS boys went away to Waddesdon School. 

 

John Colet had a tough first half conceding 4 goals in the first half. At the beginning of the second half 
they conceded again.  After a change of tactics and morale the team brought the score back to 5-3 
through goal scorers Josh M, Will B and Charlie J. John Colet had control of the game and could 
have seen the net half a dozen more times but could not quite get the score line back in time. Despite 
the challenging conditions in the second half the boys played well. Final score: JCS 3 – 5 Waddes-
don. 

Year 10 Football 

 

On  Tuesday 10 March, Year 10 boys played 
Buckingham School. 

Both teams played good passing football in tough 
conditions. 

JCS unfortunately lost  4 - 2 with Kyle scoring the 
best team goal of the game. 

Unlucky boys! 



Bucks Cross Country 

Congratulations to JCS student, Anna C who 
represented the Bucks Cross Country Inter 
Girls Team this month at the English Schools 
Cross Country Championships. 

The Bucks Team finished in 8th place. 

 

AQA GCSE PE Revision Conference 

On Wednesday 11th March,  36 year 11 GCSE PE students travelled to the Emmanuel Centre, 
London to attend a GCSE PE revision conference. It was a very beneficial day for all of the stu-
dents. It provided each student with an valuable insight into the po-
tential questions that may be on this years paper, revision tips, help 
with how to answer long answer questions and the students were 
provided with a number of different ways to remember key infor-
mation. The day was delivered by three key examiners of the AQA 
syllabus and the authors of the GCSE text books. We hope that the 
benefits from attending this trip will be presented within their GCSE 
results in the summer.  



Memories of Austria 2020! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


